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The Office of the Provost received the Graduate Studies Committee Resolution approved by the 
Faculty Senate on May 10, 2019. 

In her opening remarks to the Stewardship Task Force Committee, President Meehan indicated that 
the rationale in creating the committee and using the Huron analysis to inform discussion was this: 

"Well-being and success of students is to be a priority in our decision making ... from that 
follows programs and offerings that will lead to their success ... The more we can be the best 
stewards of the funds to which we are entrusted, the better will be the value proposition of 
their tuition dollars." 

Graduate degree offerings have been designed by the faculty. As specifically detailed in the Faculty 
Guide, the respective directors of these various programs have the leadership responsibility for their 
programs. These responsibilities include ensuring that the respective curricula are academically 
vibrant, and that faculty teaching in these programs have the scholarly portfolio to teach master's 
level or doctoral students. An academic director also must ensure that a given program has a 
business plan that demonstrates program sustainability, or in the alternative, articulates how a 
program contributes to a college or school in the face of operating deficits. As you know from the 
Huron analysis, many of our graduate degrees do not have positive margins. Program directors are 
responsible for understanding the market landscape and demand for their programs. In the face of 
negative margins, these directors need to confer with their deans to determine the going-forward 
financial plan so all can make informed decisions on the portfolio of programs in a college. 

You know that the Stewardship Task Force was composed of various stakeholders, including the 
faculty. Both Drs. Lothian and Holtzman were present to hear the discussions. They are both 
graduate directors of their programs. The Huron consultants met with the deans on the information 
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